
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

BALCATTA PRIMARY SCHOOL  

 Telephone:  9345 8100 Fax: 9344 3665 
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PRINCIPALôS PATTER 
 

Hello Everyone  

 

With the end of the school year fast approaching, we still have lots to do 

before the students break up on Thursday 17 December.  

 

On Tuesday 1 5 December all students will be taking home their Semester 2 reports.  

Great to see the improvement made by the majority of our students this year.  

Parents should feel very proud of their childrenõs efforts.  Anyone wishing to follow 

up their childõs report with the classroom teacher(s) in the l ast week of term  can do 

so by contacting the teacher(s) directly or asking for an appointment through the 

front office.  

 

Coming home today will be a schedule for charges for 201 6.  Please keep 

this as a reference for next year.  

The studentõs Personal Requirements List for 2016 will also be sent home next 

week.  

 

Finally, it gives me great pleasure to inform everyone that we now have a 

new, updated website with lots of information regarding the school.  

The website address is www.balcattaprimary.wa.edu.au  

 
 

Enjoy your weekend.   

 

Peter Gates  

Principal  

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 
 

Our next assembly for this term will be held tomorrow  

commencing  at 9.00 am  with our Pre Primaryõs performing the 

item .  Parents, g randparents, friends and community 

members are very welcome to attend.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Your free December edition of Perthôs Child 
has been sent  hom e t his w eek.  
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ANNUAL SCHOOL CLASS AWARDS - 2015 
 

Our Annual School Class Awards will be held in our under cover assembly 

area on Tuesday 1 5 December starting at 9.00 am.  We would like to invite 

all our parents, community members etc . to attend this very special morning 

for our students.   
 

 

YEAR 6 GRADUATION AWARDS - 2015 
 

 

The Grad uation Assembly for our  Year 6 graduating class es of 

2015 will be held on Friday 1 1 December starting at 9.00  am in 

the undercover assembly area.  The Year 6 students are invited to 

attend a special morning tea with their parents, grandparents 

etc., along with staff and our spec ial guests at the conclusion of 

the awards presentation to be held in the school library.  

 

CONTRIBUTIONS & CHARGES FOR 2016 
 

Under the provisions of the Education Act, all schools must provide parents 

with a schedule of next yearõs contributions and charges.  Contributions are 

the amounts of money paid by parents for children attending government 

schools.  The maximum amount that schools can ask is $60.00 per child.  Our 

School Council has approved the amount of $30.00 per child from 

Kindergarten to Year  6.  Contributions remain voluntary under the Act.  The 

School Council has also approved the Schedule of Charges for 201 6.  A 

comprehensive outline has been sent home with todayõs newsletter.  Please 

keep this as a reference for next year.   
 

 

ENROLMENTS - 2016 
 

If you WILL NOT be returning to Balcatta Primary School next year, please 

notify the office as soon as possible.  This does not apply to our current 

Year  6õs. 
 

 

 
 

DANCE PROGRAMME 
 

The students from years 3 to 6 are having their last dance 

lesson tomorrow in preparation for our school social this 

coming Monday night. Dance teacher, Mrs Kaye 

Gilkinson has been extremely pleased by the studentõs 

commitment in learning very complicated and technical 

dance steps during lessons this term.   

 

Mark Co x (Dance Co -ordinator)  
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EALD REPORTS ï SEMESTER 2 
 

This semester your childõs/childrenõs report may include additional 

information concerning their development in learning English as an 

Additional Language  or Dialect (EA LD). 
 

The EALD teacher  at Balcatta School use s an EALD Progress Map to monitor 

Studentsõ progress in learning English.  This Progress Map has different levels 

to the levels given in other subject areas.  

The levels are as follows:  

1 & 2 ....................... beginning to learn in English 

3 & 4 ....................... emerging  understanding of English  

5 & 6 ....................... developing  their learning in English  

7 & 8 ....................... consolidating  their learning in English   
 

Should you have any questions regarding these levels, please do not 

hesitate to contact the EALD teacher  (Nicole Mu rphy ). 
 

 

 

 

STARRY WORK 
 

 



On Thursday 19 November, all students 
who participated in the drumming group 
at the Crown concert this year had the 
opportunity to perform again at Dalmain 
Primary School.  Our students joined 
with the Dalmain drumming students to 
perform on stage in front of the school.  
After the assembly, Balcatta and 
Dalmain drummers joined together in the 
music room to participate in a facilitated 
drum circle that also included some 
members of the Dalmain school 
community. 
  A great opportunity to share talents! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MUSIC VISIT 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

ENTHUSIASM   ï  Virtue for December 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

CHAPLAINS CORNER 
 

 

We are nearly at the end of 2015.  With just 2 weeks to go and lots of 

important and fun activities to come, we will all hopefully be ve ry 

ENTHUSIASTIC about coming to school.  ENTHUSIASM is our virtue for 

December.  It is about doing things with energy and zeal.  

All of us also get tire d after a long and busy year, so letõs try and find that 

little bit more energy to finish well.  

See you a t the Class Awards assemb ly, 

Until next time,  

 

Larissa McCarthy  

 (Chaplain)  
 

 

 
 

 

P & C NEWS 

Like us on Facebook www.facebook.com/BalcattaPSPandC 
 

YEAR 6 GRADUATION 

We are desperately seeking volu nteers  for a couple of hours on 

Friday 11  December  in the canteen, to help in organising the 

morning tea for the graduates, special guests, teachers and 

parents.  If you can help please leave your name and contact 

number at the office or canteen.   

 

 

What is Enthusiasm?  
Enthusiasm is being inspired ï full of spirit.  It is being cheerful and happy.  
It is doing something wholeheartedly, with zeal and eagerness ï being 
enthusiastic is being excited about something, looking forward to it.  It 
comes from having a positive outlook. 
 
Why Practise It?  
Everything becomes boring to a person without enthusiasm.  A person 
without enthusiasm becomes boring, too.  Enthusiasm is catching.  When 
you are enthusiastic, other people like to be around you.  Enthusiasm 
makes life more enjoyable. 
 
Signs of Success  
Congratulations!  You are practising Enthusiasm when you: 
Å let yourself enjoy looking forward to something 
Å think of imaginative ways to get things done 
Å do things wholeheartedly 
Å smile, laugh and enjoy what you do 
Å enjoy the wonders of life 
Å are full of positive spirit 

http://www.facebook.com/BalcattaPSPandC


 

 

UNIFORMS  
 

The uniform shop is open each Thursday from 8.30am ð 9.00am.  

A price list is available from the office.  
 

 

 

SCHOOL BANKING 
School banking is  conducted on Thursdays in the uniform shop from 8.30  am 

to 9.00  am.   
 

World of Eco "Tr -aid not Aidó fundraising  

Balcatta Primary School now has a clothing collection bin 

available for  all of your unwanted clothing, linen, shoes and bags. 

These items then  go directly to 3rd world countries that need it 

most. They are shown how to clean and repair these good s and 

sell them at the market.  

Our collection bin is placed just outside the exit gate of the 

parent drive through (drop off/pick up car park) on the Main Street side, so it 

will be accessible on weekends, after school hours and during school 

holidays.  
 

  

 

 

 
 

PLAYGROUP 
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CHRISTMAS PARTY  
9am ð 10.20am Thursday 1 0 December   

 

Playgroup is celebrating our last session  of the year with a 

Christmas wind up party!   Everyone who has attended this year 

is invited.  

Please bring a plate of party food to share.    

 

There will be a special visitor (Santa) too!! 
 

http://www.google.com.au/url?url=http://www.cliparthut.com/quilt-blanket-clipart.html&rct=j&frm=1&q=&esrc=s&sa=U&ved=0CCQQwW4wAWoVChMItIWS1_3HxwIV4iGmCh2uWg5V&usg=AFQjCNETwakLO5b8V_k98i8sGlXhsUxHfw

